
Dear Alumni Members, 
 
     I hope everyone had a safe 
and happy 2002 Holiday sea-
son.  2002 was certainly an 
eventful year for the Euless Po-
lice Department and the 
ECPAAA.  We made the long 
anticipated move to our new 

building in January of 2002.  We couldn't be more pleased 
with how well the new building serves our needs and the 
needs of the Citizens of Euless.  Our Criminal Investigations 
Division investigators are no longer cramped in over-
crowded offices, our jail is a state of the art facility, and Pa-
trol now has separate areas for briefing, conferences, and 
training.  Our f itness room is spacious and equipped with top 
of the line equipment including, thanks to your support, two 
commercial grade tread mills. 
     Mike Lowery and Allen Samuels Dodge, with a little en-
couragement from Lou Baum, donated the use of a nice vehi-
cle to our Citizens on Patrol program.  We modified the op-
erating procedures for the program to encourage more par-
ticipation.  Now that we have two vehicles and more rider-
friendly operating procedures we hope to see ride time dou-
ble! 
     The Alumn i Associa tion also helped us put two new offi-
cers on board in 2002.  Officer Max and Maxine were in tro-
duced to our elemen tary school and received a  positive re-
ception.  Max and Max ine are interactive Robots that will  be 
used in drug education and safety progra ms in our elemen-
tary schools.  Our Neighborhood Patro l Officers a nd Dare  
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Congratulations to the new 
ECPAAA Executive Board. 

 
President:  Lou Baum 
 
Vice President:  Wes Weeks  
 
2nd Vice President:  Kathy Haecker 
 
Secretary:  Karen  Duncan 
 
Treasurer:  Rose-Marie Stevens 
 
We would also like to say thank you to 
Leah Benoit,  Chris Shanahan, Pat 
Hinde, Susan Vest, and Sara Munday 
for a job well done in 2002.  We had a 
very good year and are looking for-
ward to what  is to come in  2003. 

2003 
Officers 
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I hope everyone 
had a wonder-
ful“ Christmas” 
and an enjoyable 
and safe “New 
Year’s Eve”. I 
was fortunate 
enough to 
be off dur-
ing these 

special holidays and was able to 
spend it with my family.  
             To start off the new year 
of 2003, I would first like to 
honor and express a sincere 
“thank you” to the ECPAAA execu-
tive board members for a job well done. 
Leah Benoit, Sara Munday, Al Simmen-
roth, Chris Shanahan, Pat Hinde, and 
Susan Vest should all be commended for 
their diligent efforts throughout the 

     Happy New 
Year and Con-
gratulations to 
Leah, Chris, 
Pat, Susan, 
Sara, Rose-
Marie, Sharon 
and Al.  You 
have served 
this Organiza-

tion with dignity and perseverance.  
From all of us we thank you from 
the bottom of our hearts.   
     This Organization has 
been very successful these 
past eight years in many ways.  
The dedication from many 
members is second to none.  I 
can remember back when sev-
eral of us from Class One were 
discussing how we could make this 
Organization the best in the country.  
Well, in my opinion and many others, 
we have achieved that goal.  The unbe-
lievable group of individuals that share 
a common goal for this Police Depart-
ment and its City has been the reason 
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Lou’s Views 
for its success. 
     2003 has just started with lots of 
New Year’s resolutions being dis-
cussed with reflection of the ones 
we didn’t do last year.  What we do 
with our lives is totally up to us and 
that’s a great privilege, as well as a 
great responsibility.  My New 
Year’s promise to each of you is I 
will do my best for each one of you.  
Our Executive Board wants you to 

be excited about looking forward 
to the 3rd Tuesday of each 

month.  Our Board will be 
there for you bringing us to-
gether as the “Biggest Fam-
ily in Euless.” 
     Let it be known to all 
that this CPA is the most 
“Caring Folks in this 
Country.” 

     For those members who have 
been away for a while for one rea-
son or the other, come back to a 
great family and visit us.  We miss 
you and invite you to be a part of 
something very special.  This Or-

and his new board, so that we can 
again have an outstanding year.  
             On behalf of the police de-
partment and specifically the patrol 
division, we would like to thank 
you for the wonderful “police din-
ner” provided to the officers work-
ing on Christmas. They enjoyed 
your generosity and thought the 
food was great. 
             Again, thanks for a won-
derful year of support and contri-
butions and I 
will see you 
at the next 
meeting. 
 
Sgt. W. Pavlik 

ganization has the total support 
from the Chief, his Command Staff, 
the First Line of Supervisors, and 
the balance of the Department.  You 
all have earned this respect and 
support through our commitment 
and total involvement since 1995. 
     Last but not least, thank you for 
giving me the opportunity to serve 
this great Organization, for the sec-
ond time, as your President.  You 
all are very special to me and I am 
very proud to be a small part of 
your Organization. 
 
Kindest Personal Regards,   
 
Lou 

year. Along with the executive 
board, all of the ECPAAA members 
are to be honored for making the 
ECPAAA the number one “citizens 
police association” in the “State of 
Texas”. Your participation and as-
sistance to the police department 
has been outstanding and for that 
we “thank you”. Each of you are 

true leaders in the Euless 
community and are a sig-
nificant asset to the police 
department. With your 

continual support during 
the upcoming year, we 
can again work together 
to make the City of Euless 

a better place to live. 
            I would like to wel-

come Lou Baum as the new 
ECPAAA president and his newly 
elected executive board. I ask all of 
you to work with and support Lou 

Sgt Pavlik 
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GUEST SPEAKER:   None. 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m. 
 
PRESENT:             President, Leah Benoit, Vice President, Chris Shanahan, Treasurer, Sara Munday, Secretary, Susan 

Vest, Jim Adair, Lou Baum,  Jackie Benner, Karen Duncan, Sharon Finnegan, Charisse Gagne, Bar-
bara Girouard, Richard Girouard, Kathy Haecker, Erelene Hill, Valerie Hinde, Pat Lane, Steve 
Lytell, Don Martin, David Mishkin, Sherrod Munday, Judie Nolden, Betty Overstreet, Al Simmen-
roth, Barney Snitz, Rose-Marie Stevens, Faye Stinneford, Paulette Tinker, Helen Wagner,  Lori 
Walker and Wes Weeks  

 
Liaison:                 Sgt. Wayne Pavlik 
 
MINUTES:  A motion was made by Jackie Benner to accept the November 2002 Minutes as stated in the newsletter.  Second by Betty 
Overstreet.  Passed.  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made by Barney Snitz to accept the November 2002 Treasurer’s Report as stated in the newsletter.  
Second by Paulette Tinker.  Passed.   
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Fund Raising Report: 
 
1. Rose-Marie Steven mentioned that we received a check from Albertson’s for $47.52. 
 
Membership Report: 
 
1. No report 
 
Newsletter Report: 
 
1. No report  
 
EXECUTIVE UPDATES: 
 
1. Leah Benoit mentioned that the Executive Committee came up with the wording for each of the 12 X 12 bricks. 
2. Lou Baum was asked to give an update on the Ashley Ikeler Memorial Fund request.  Faye Stinneford made a motion that the Association 

donate $300 to the Memorial Fund.  Second by Sharon Finnegan.  Approved.  A card was a lso passed around. 
3. The new Police Department picture was shown to the members.  Pat Lane made a motion for the Association to purchase one of the pic-

tures for our office, costing $65.00.  Second  by Sharon Finnegan.  Approved. 
4. Leah Benoit and Sharon Finnegan will pick up the food for Christmas day.  Anyone wanting to help needs to be at the Police Department 

around 10:30 am and/or 10:30 pm to help.  Other food and desserts are also welcome.  
5. Sara Munday announced that the Association was able to purchase everything on the family list from Christmas Providers, along with a 

$50 Kroger Gift Card . 
6. Lt. Mike Brown announced that he will be leaving the Police Department to become the Police Chief for the University of North Texas 

Medical Center in Fort Worth.  He thanked us for everything that we have done for the Police Department and the City.  
7. Sgt. Pavlik mentioned that Mrs. Carmack had triple by-pass surgery and they were waiting to see what the next step would be. 
8. Sgt. Pavlik apologized for not having the ID cards ready.  He said that the COP program was going well; another meeting will be sched-

uled in January.  He thanked Class 15 & 16 for supporting the Association.  Sgt. Pavlik also thanked Leah for a job well done as the Asso-
ciation’s president. 

9. COP:  No update 
10. Kathy Haecker mentioned that we all need to be more careful with our personal belongings this season as there have been many purse 

snatchings in the area. 
11. Leah Benoit mentioned that the first Town Hall Meeting for 2003 will be on January 9 at 7:00 pm in the Courts Building. 
12. Barney Snitz announced the 2003 Executive Board:  President – Lou Baum; 1st Vice President – Wes Weeks; 2nd Vice President – Kathy 

Haecker; Treasurer – Rose Marie Stevens; and Secretary – Karen Duncan.  Congratulations. 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR: 
 
A motion was made by Jackie Benner to adjourn the meeting at  7:26 p.m.  Second by Faye Stinn eford.  Passed. 

Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 
Minutes of the Tuesday, December 17, 2002 Meeting 
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2002  December   YTD  Annual Budget Difference 
 INCOME     
     ECPAAA PRIOR YEAR CARRY-OVER:     
 Charitable Distritutions  $576.01 $576.01 $0.00 
 Discretionary Expenses  $1,580.25 $1,580.25 $0.00 
 Future Major Projects for PD  $10,963.89 $10,963.89 $0.00 
       Furniture  $1,500.00 $1,500.00 $0.00 
     TOTAL ECPAAA PRIOR YEAR CARRY-OVER $0.00 $14,620.15 $14,620.15 $0.00 
     ECPAAA REVENUE:     
       Banking:     
         Interest on Bank Acco unts $3.81 $133.39 $0.00 $133.39 
       TOTAL Banking $3.81 $133.39 $0.00 $133.39 
       Care Cards $47.52 $437.88 $400.00 $37.88 
       Donations:     
         Dues $200.00 $1,450.00 $1,500.00 -$50.00 
         Miscellaneous Donations  $705.00 $0.00 $705.00 
Chris tmas Providers $3.50 $3.50  $3.50 
       TOTAL Donations $203.50 $2,158.50 $1,500.00 $658.50 
       Events:     
         Arbor Daze  $11,246.40 $5,000.00 $6,246.40 
         Bass Pro  $919.50 $1,000.00 -$80.50 
Heroes Celebrity Game     
       TOTAL Events $0.00 $12,911.90 $6,000.00 $6,911.90 
       Sales:     
         Bricks $25.00 $2,050.00  $2,050.00 
 Summer Camp Brick Sales   $1,175.00  $1,175.00 
 TOTAL Bricks $25.00 $3,225.00 $2,000.00 $1,225.00 
         T-Shirts,Caps,Visors,Decals,Pins  $94.00 $300.00 -$206.00 
       TOTAL Sales $25.00 $3,319.00 $2,300.00 $1,019.00 
     TOTAL ECPAAA REVENUE $279.83 $18,939.58 $10,200.00 $8,739.58 
   TOTAL INCOME $279.83 $33,559.73 $24,820.15 $8,739.58 

     
 EXPENSES     
       Charitable Distributions:     
         Restricted:     
           Christmas Providers $353.50 $353.50 $350.00 -$3.50 
           I.D. Cards $456.00 $1,506.00 $1,500.00 -$6.00 
           Water by t he Gallon $107.00 $202.00 $300.00 $98.00 
         TOTAL Re stricted $916.50 $2,061.50 $2,150.00 $88.50 
         Unrestricted:     
           911 Day  $196.81 $200.00 $3.19 
           Future Ma jor Projects for PD     
Treadmills for PD  $10,450.00 $10,450.00 $0.00 
Crime Prevention Robot  $5,330.00 $5,425.00 $95.00 
Summer Camp  $1,195.75 $3,150.00 $1,954.25 
Total Future Major Projects for PD $0.00 $16,975.75 $19,025.00 $2,049.25 
           Police F ood $252.18 $252.18 $290.00 $37.82 
           Police Week  $471.46 $500.00 $28.54 
           Prayer Plaques  $0.00 $400.00 $400.00 
         TOTAL Unre stricted $252.18 $17,896.20 $20,815.00 $2,918.80 
       TOTAL Chari table Distributions $1,168.68 $19,957.70 $22,965.00 $3,007.30 
       Discretionary Expens es:     
         Restricted:     



Partners on Patrol 

           Symposium & Meetings  $1,164.14 $1,300.00 $135.86 
         TOTAL Re stricted $0.00 $1,164.14 $1,300.00 $135.86 
         Unrestricted:     
           Arbor Daze  $76.62 $400.00 $323.38 
           Awards & Gifts $100.33 $141.82 $200.00 $58.18 
           Flowers  $73.05 $150.00 $76.95 
Heros Baseball  $128.72 $0.00 -$128.72 
           Misce llaneous $397.04 $476.48 $400.00 -$76.48 
           Socia l Events $306.92 $424.92 $500.00 $75.08 
Arbor Daze Social  $1,315.64 $1,315.64 $0.00 
           Symposium & Meetings  $123.68 $700.00 $576.32 
         TOTAL Unre stricted $804.29 $2,760.93 $3,665.64 $904.71 
       TOTAL Discretionary Expenses $804.29 $3,925.07 $4,965.64 $1,040.57 
       Mandatory Expenses:     
         CPAAANT Dues   $25.00 $30.00 $5.00 
         Furniture  $0.00 $1,500.00 $1,500.00 
         Postal Box  $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 
       TOTAL Mandatory Expenses $0.00 $25.00 $1,530.00 $1,505.00 
       Operational Expenses:     
         Board (Unrestricted):     
           Office S upplies  $183.23 $200.00 $16.77 
           Postage $7.40 $52.40 $100.00 $47.60 
           Proposed Expenses :     
             Computer Hardware  $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 
             Computer Software  $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 
             Printer  $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 
           TOTAL Proposed Expenses $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 
         TOTAL B oard (Unrestricted) $7.40 $235.63 $300.00 $64.37 
         Invento ry (Restricted):     
           Bricks  $2,104.87 $1,000.00 -$1,104.87 
           Membership T-Shirts  $0.00 $1,000.00 $1,000.00 
           T-Shirts,Hats ,Visors,Decals,Pins  $200.00 $200.00 $0.00 
         TOTAL I nventory (Restricte d) $0.00 $2,304.87 $2,200.00 -$104.87 
         Publications (Unrestricted):     
           Office S upplies  $52.20 $100.00 $47.80 
           Postage $37.00 $250.00 $350.00 $100.00 
         TOTAL Publications (Unrestricted) $37.00 $302.20 $450.00 $147.80 
       TOTAL Operat ional Expenses  $44.40 $2,842.70 $2,950.00 $107.30 
   TOTAL EXPENSES $2,017.37 $26,750.47 $32,410.64 $5,660.17 

     
 TOTAL I NCOME - EXPENSES -$1,737.54 $6,809.26 -$7,590.49 $6,809.26 

     
Bank Balance (working checking account)     
Beginning of Period $1,432.97    
End of Period $500.00    
Transfer (Checking to Money Market)     
Transfer (Money Market to Checking) $808.38    
Transfer to Petty Cash Fund     
Money Market Account Balance $6,305.35    
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EULESS CITIZENS POLICE ACADEMY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
ACTIVITY SHEET FOR 2003 

JANUARY                            Town Hall Meetings                                                        Thursday, January 9, 2003                                  
Police & Cou rts Building                                              Thursday, January 23, 2003 

                                                            7:00 P. M. both dates 
 

Alumni Meeting                                                               Tuesday, January 21, 2003               
               Community Conf Room 7:00PM 

                                                            Guest Speaker to be announced 
 
FEBRUARY                         Town Hall Meeting                                                          Thursday, February 20, 2003                             

Police & Cou rts Building  
                                                            7:00 PM 

Alumni Meeting                                                              Tuesday, February  18, 2003                                          
Community Conf Room 7:00PM 

                                                            Guest Speaker to be announced 
 
MARCH                               Alumni Meeting                                                               Tuesday, March 18, 2003                 

               Community Conf Room 7:00PM 
                                                            Guest Speaker to be announced 
                                             Bass Pro  Event                                                                Dates to be announced 

Police Banquet                                                                 March 7, 2003                                    
               Campus West—All invited 

                                             Family Night Pot Luck Dinner                                       Date to be announced 
                                             CPA Class #17 Starts                                                      Date to be announced 
 
APRIL                                  Alumni Meeting                                                               Tuesday, April 15, 2003                    

               Community Conf Room 7:00PM 
                                             Arbor Daze                                                                       April 24 – 27, 2003 
                                             Bass Pro  Event                                                                 April 4 – 6, 2003 
                                             City “Crud” pick up Event                                             Date to be announced 
                                                            City Hall Parking Lot 
 
MAY                                     Alumni Meeting                                                               Tuesday, May 20, 2003                                    

Community Conf Room 7:00PM 
                                                            Guest Speaker to be announced 
                                             Police Appreciation Week  
                                             Post Arbor Daze Get to  Together                                   Date to be announced 
 
JUNE                                   Alumni Meeting                                                               Tuesday, June 17, 2003                                    

Community Conf Room 7:00PM 
                                                            Guest Speaker to be announced 
                                             Pal’s Summer Camp to begin 
 
JULY                                    Alumni Meeting                                                               Tuesday, July 15, 2003                                    

Community Conf Room 7:00PM 
                                                            Guest Speaker to be announced 
                                             Service Award Committee Selection 

Hero’s Baseball Parking Event                                      Date to be announced 
                                             TCPAA Con vention – Fort Wo rth                                  July 30  – August 2, 2003 
AUGUST                             Alumni Meeting                                                               Tuesday, August 19, 2003                                 

Community Conf Room 7:00PM 
                                             Bass Pro  Fund Raiser Event                                           Dates to  be announced 
                                             President to appoint Nominating Committee for 2004 Officers 
 
SEPTEMBER       Alumni Meeting                                                               Tuesday, September 16, 2003                                
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Community Conf Room 7:00PM 
                                                            Guest Speaker to be announced 
                                             Family Night Pot Luck Dinner                                      Date to be announced 
                                             9-1-1 Day for Dispatchers 
                                             CPA Cla ss #18 begins                                                    Date to be announced 
                                             Michael Williamson Golf Tourney                                Date to be announced 
                                             Trinity Home Coming Parade parking duty    
 
OCTOBER                           Alumni Meeting                                                                Tuesday, Octob er 21, 2003                            

Community Conf Room 7:00PM 
                                                            Guest Speaker to be announced 
                                             2004 ECPAAA Slate of Officers an nounced 
                                             City “Crud” Pick up Event                                             Date to be announced 
                                                            City Hall Parking Lot   
 
NOVEMBER                       Alumni Meeting                                                                Tuesday, November 18, 2003                          

Community Conf Room 7:00PM 
                                             Mail Ballots for 2004 Officers in Newsletter 
 
DECEMBER                       Alumni Meeting/Gif t Wrapping Party                            Tuesday, December 16 , 2003 
                                                            Community Conf Room 7:00PM 

Parade of Lights Parking at Trinity                               Date to be announced 
                                             CPA 2004 Officers announ ced 
 
If you would like a copy of the events by itself, visit our web page and click on the events link.  Go to the bottom, click  on “2003 
Events list  in MS Word” 

Dear Friends: 
 
     2003 brings to a close the 
first 50 years of the City of 
Euless as a municipality and 
marks the beginning of our next 
50 years.  We are celebrating 
our 50th Anniversary by com-
bining our fond memories of the 
past with our vision for the fu-
ture.  Keeping that theme in 
mind, over the next 12 months 

I'd like to  share with you  a little of  both the past and the future.  
 
     The original City Hall was located on the old Hwy. 183, 
known today as State Hwy. 10 or Euless Blvd.  The Woodsman 
of the World donated the building and property.  The small 
building was on a portion of the site o f what is now Fi re Station 
#3.  It housed the City Office, Police, and Volunteer Fire De-

partment.  A small jail cell was constructed 
behind  the building.  It was about 8 feet square 
and built of cinderblock.  This building was 
utilized until 1967 when the City Hall Complex 
was built on Ector.  The old City Hall became 
the first fire station and was utilized until 1990 
when it was torn down to make room for the 

renovation of an adjoining building for the present Fire Station 
#3.  
 
     The City Hall of today is located in what we now refer to as 
Building A, in  the City Hall Complex.  This building was origi-
nally built in 1967 as a recreation center.  When the Midway 
Recreation Center was built, all activities and offices were relo-
cated to the new facility and the old recreation center was re-
modeled as City Hall.  The City Council Chamber remained in 
Building B.  
 
     In 2003 we plan to complete a major renovation of Building 
A.  A new 100 seat Council Chamber will be included to pro-
vide comfort and  convenience to our citi zens.  A highlight of the 
project will be a new front entrance facing Ector.  The entrance 
will include a water feature and other attractive details de-
signed to enhance the Ector Drive view of 
City Hall and to aid citizens in finding our 
offices and Council Chambers.  This project 
has been designated as the City's 50th Anni-
versary Project. 
 
Gary McKamie 

Gary McKamie 
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C.O.P.S. 
 
Happy New Yea r!  As we leave behind 
2002 and enter 2003, I hope the COPS 
program will be greeted with renewed 
enthusiasm.  We have a lot of yellow 
shirts and jackets out there collecting 
dust.  So, if you have one in your closet, 
take it out and call me to vo lunteer a time 
you can go out and patrol.  If you have a 
favorite person, I will certainly schedule 
you together.  If not, I will do my best to 
find you a partner.  The Police Depart-
ment has invested  a lot of time, money 
and confidence in o ur program.  Let’s n ot 
let them down!   Remember, we will 
gladly put out two cars at any given 
time - morning, noon or night. 
 
 

Speaking of two cars, just a reminder!  If 
you need to use either of the COP cars 
for a neighborho od event, a meeting, or 
any other reason, please be certain to let 
me know so we do not have a scheduling 
conflict.  It’s embarrassing  to have pa-
trollers show up and not have a car!! 
 
Thanks to all of you who patrol on a 
regular basis. Your dependability is ap-
preciated.  It makes my life so much eas-
ier when I can call and count on you 
monthly.  For those of you new to the 
program, call me anytime to schedule.  I 
would much prefer to be overwhelmed 
with calls than wear my fingers to the 
bone dialing!  So – if you want to patrol, 
c a l l  (8 1 7 - 2 8 3 - 7 0 3 8 ) ,  e m a i l 
(lilipp2@attbi.com), snail mail (305 Lark 
Lane) or send a carrier pigeon and I will 
schedule you!!!     

Something to Think About 
Take this quiz:  
1. Name the five wealthiest people in the world.  
2. Name the last five Heisman trophy winners.  
3. Name the last five winners of the Miss America contest.  
4. Name ten people who have won the Nobel or Pulitzer prize.  
5. Name the last half dozen Academy Award winners for best 

actor and actress.  
6. Name the last decade's worth of World Series winners.  
How did you do?  
The point is, none of us remember the headliners of yesterda y.  
These are no second-rate achievers.  They are the best in their 
fields.  But the applause dies. Awards tarnish. Achievements 
are forgotten.  Accolades and certificates are buried with their 
owners.  
 
Here's another quiz. See how you do on this one:  
1. List a few teachers who aided your journey through school.  
2. Name three friends who have helped you through a difficult 

time.  
3. Name five people who have taught you something worth-

while.  
4. Think of a few people who have made you feel appreciated 

and sp ecial.  
5. Think of five people you en joy spending  time with.  
6. Name half a dozen heroes whose stories have inspired you.  
Easier?  
 
The lesson:  
The people who make a difference in your life are not the ones 
with the most credentials, the most money, or the most 
awards.  
They are the ones tha t care.  
"Don't worry about the world coming to an 

end today.  
It's already tomorrow in Australia."  
----- Charles Schultz  

officers in charge of Max and Maxine tell us 
the biggest surprise is that our adult crime 
prevention programs participants are just as 
enthusiastic about Max and Maxine as the 
kids are. 
     2003 is filled with challenges and oppor-
tunities.  Another Arbor Daze celebration 

with the Beach Boys, National Night Out and Summer Camp 
2003 will be bigger and better than ever.  Our Awards Banquet 
will be held in March this year and thanks to the sponsorship 
of the ECPAAA you are all invited.  Invitations will be sent via 
mail.  
     It’s impossible to talk about the ECPAAA and the Euless 

Community Policing efforts without thinking about Lt. Mike 
Brown.  I am proud (and sad) to announce that Mike Brown 
has accepted a director’s position with the University of North 
Texas Health Sciences Fort Worth.  Mike has been a corner-
stone for community policing efforts and will be missed by all 
of us.  He is a talented, gifted individual that has made Euless a 
better place for many years.  We wish Mike Brown much suc-
cess and happiness in his new adventure. 
     The continued support and involvement of the ECPAAA is 
overwhelming.  All of our officers and staff truly appreciate 
and value your efforts.  Please do not hesitate to contact any 
police staff or me if you  need assistance. 
Thank you,   Leonard Carmack  
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December 5, 2002 
 
ALL PAID 2002 MEMBERS 
 
Re:  2002 Membership Dues Receipt 
 
Dear Member: 
 
Thank you for paying your 2002 membership dues!  We appreciate you being a part of this or-
ganization.   
 
As you may already know, membership dues for a non-profit organization may be tax-deductible.  
However, this year, when you paid your dues, you received an alumni T-shirt for your payment.  
According to tax laws, the portion of your dues which covered your T-shirt is not tax deductible.  
 
Membership dues are $20 (unless you joined mid-year).  The cost of the shirts were $8.37 each 
(12.37 for size 3XL).  Therefore, the amount of your membership dues that is tax deductible for 
2002 is $11.63 (7.63 if you received size 3XL).  If you were in class 15, you paid half year mem-
bership dues of $10.00, therefore the amount of your dues that is tax deductible for 2002 is $1.63 
($0.00 if you received size 3XL). 
 
Again, we appreciate your contributions to the organization and we hope you will continue to be 
an active part in obtaining our goals:  to bring together graduates of the Euless Citizens Police 
Academy, to improve relations between the police department and the civilian community in all 
phases of law enforcement activities, and to further the goals and objectives of the Euless Police 
Department. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sara Munday 
Treasurer 
Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 

Lou’s Thought 
for the Month 

"Do not go where the 
path may lead, go in-
stead where there is no 
path and leave a trail." 

Month of December 
 
Crime Victims Assistance - 2 Hours 30 Minutes 
CID Clerical - 6 Hours 40 Minutes 
Citizens On Patrol - 59 Hours 30 Minutes 
Number of Handicap Warnings Issued - 2 
Number of Handicap Citations Issued - 0 
Number of Junk Vehicles Written - 0 
Vehicle Maintenance - 56 Hours 30 Minutes 
Miscellaneous - 45 Hours 30 Minutes 
Total - 170 Hours 40 Minutes 

ECPAAA 
Volunteer Hours 

ECPAAA 
Birthdays 

Ed Benyon 
Bob Bouse 
Sarah Chandler 
Gary Haecker 
Kathy Haecker 
Valerie Hinde 

Don Martin 
Bill Teague 
Richard Zavala 



 

Meet the 2003 Ex-Board Members Next Meeting: 

Happy New Year 
 

2003 Dues 
are due 

Reminders... 
⇒ ECPAAA Meeting Tuesday, January 21, 2003         
⇒ Public Conference Room at the Police Department at 7:00 PM! 
⇒ 2003 Dues are due. 
 
 
⇒ ECPAAA’s web page address  http://www.ecpaaa.org   
⇒ Brick Location is up and running on the ECPAAA Web Page with the newest bricks added. 
⇒ There is a Brick Location book located in our office for those of you that do not have internet access. 

If anyone would like to include an article in the newsletter, 
there are a two easy ways to accomplish this.   
1) you can e-mail it to news@ecpaaa.org   
2) type it in MS Word, save it on  a disk, and leave it in the 

ECPAAA of fice  
 

Newsletter Submissions 

ECPAAA 
1102 W. EULESS BLVD. 
EULESS, TX  76040 

 


